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GRAND KNIGHT’S LETTER – Douglas Blondin 
Brother Knights, Ladies Auxiliary and IHM Congregation:  
 I hope your Lenten journey is going well, and you’re keeping all Lenten 
promises. But maybe you’ve fallen short of your best intentions.  If that happens, 
there’s always a chance to start anew.  I’m reminded of the aphorism, attributed to 
St. Teresa of Avila, that “God writes straight with crooked lines.” Keep your eye on 
the final destination and be open to where God is guiding you at this point on your 
Lenten/Life journey. 

 Naturally Lent brings unique opportunities - like IHM’s Stations of the Cross 
on Fridays at 7pm (preceded by our Fish Fry from 4:30-6:30).  For me, Lent is about changing your per-
spective.  While that might mean doing radically different things, it can also be accomplished by things 
available year-round. Perhaps give daily Mass a try (set a realistic goal — a few times during Lent or 
perhaps once a week.) Maybe stop & spend time with our Lord in IHM’s Adoration Chapel. Go to con-
fession. Visit nearby Mother Cabrini Shrine.  Attend a Council meeting — the next one is March 12th 
(530pm gathering, 6 meal, 640 Rosary, 7 meeting). 

 I’ll suggest something real simple — sit in a way different place at Sunday Mass.  I’m a creature 
of habit – usually sitting in the same place (even the same pew).  The last few weeks I’ve moved 
around — from one side of the center aisle to the other, near the center aisle or the outside, close and 
far away.  I’ve been amazed at how different the church looks — seeing things I knew existed but had-
n’t seen in a while.  I’ve met new people and seen familiar faces from a different angle.  I’ve found my-
self more engaged in the Mass with the changing viewpoint. 

 We will all have a different perspective when (weather permitting) Palm Sunday starts with a 
gathering on the lawn.  The procession into church may send you to a different seating position.  Be 
open to where God is guiding you. 

 We’ll culminate Lent with Holy Thursday and the Mass of the Lord’s Supper.  Come by on Good 
Friday for the Passion Play by the Youth Group and The Lord’s Passion.  Holy Saturday includes the Di-
vine Mercy Choir concert. Finally, the Glory of Easter.  Whether you come on the Vigil or Sunday, you’re 
certainly going to find yourself among many unfamiliar faces.  Just like at Christmas, I ask you to be 
kind and welcoming to those folks.  Your greeting and welcoming smile may be all someone needs to 
bring them back to more regular attendance. 

 I pray that you continue to have a fruitful Lent, are open to what God intends for you during this 
time and become prepared to celebrate a Blessed Easter. 

 
Vivat Jesus 
Douglas Blondin 
Grand Knight Council 7502 
Northglenn, CO 
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Pray for vocations!  Pray for our seminarians and priests! 

Joe Duran, Johnny Padilla, John Luna, Brenda Garcia (David Garcia’s daughter in law),  Barbara 
Peterson, Robert Morelli, Patricia Heimann (Greg Heimann’s mother),  Dena Ballinger (Joe Duran’s 
Daughter-in-law), Terry Zrust,  Jeff Tuell (Ed Getsch’s Son-in-law),  Arnie Malsom, Shirley Hofer Mike 
Brown, Jim Brozovich,  Tom Hermosillo, Elisabeth Barron, Margie Archer, Diane Roybal, Sharon 
Suedkamp,  Doli Brown.  

Deceased: None to report. 
Contact Jerry Starling at jcstarling@comcast.net or 303-451-1648 to add or remove names. 

      2 Timothy 4:1-8 
1 I charge you in the presence of God and of Christ Jesus, who will judge the living and the dead, and by 
his appearing and his kingly power: 2 proclaim the word; be persistent whether it is convenient or incon-
venient; convince, reprimand, encourage through all patience and teaching. 3 For the time will come 
when people will not tolerate sound doctrine but, following their own desires and insatiable curiosity, will 
accumulate teachers 4 and will stop listening to the truth and will be diverted to myths. 5 But you, be self-
possessed in all circumstances; put up with hardship; perform the work of an evangelist; fulfill your minis-
try. 
6 For I am already being poured out like a libation, and the time of my departure is at hand. 7 I have com-
peted well; I have finished the race; I have kept the faith. 8From now on the crown of righteousness 
awaits me, which the Lord, the just judge, will award to me on that day, and not only to me, but to all who 
have longed for his appearance. 

Scripture of the Month 

*   *   *   * 
Scripture of the Month is taken from The New American Bible, Revised Edition (NABRE) at 
www.usccb.org/bible, which provides explanatory introductions and footnotes, and is 
used in support of the Holy Father’s prayer intention for the month of March, for the new 
martyrs. 

 

 

Prayer of the Month 
Lord, so great is our love for you that even though we walk in a world where speaking your name can 

mean certain death, your faithful still speak it, and speak it all the louder. 
Help us work for a world where all may speak their creeds, and pray their prayers without fear of  

violence. 
Hear the prayers of those who abide with you in dangerous times and in dark valleys, 

And who die with your name on their lips. 
Draw them quickly to your side where they might know eternal peace.  Amen. 

 
*   *   *   * 

 Prayer is taken from Catholic Relief Services’ Prayer for Christian Martyrs, in support of the Holy 
Father’s prayer intention for the month of March, for the new martyrs. 
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Minutes of Council 7502 (continued) 
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Minutes of Council 7502 (continued) 

Seminary Mass                                                                                                        
 Are you looking for something different to do during Lent?  How about attending Mass at the    
Seminary?                                                                                                                                                           
 They hold an open Mass once a month, usually on the first Friday.  During Lent it will be Friday, 
March 1st at Noon.  The seminary is at 1300 S Steele St.  To park for Mass, take I-25 South, get off on 
University Blvd, and head north. Take a right onto Florida Ave, left onto Monroe St, and then turn left into 
the Seminary and follow the road to parking on the left.  Go to the visitor entrance and they’ll direct you 
down the hall to the Chapel.  Along the way, you can view pictures of past classes and find priests past 
and present (see 2001 for Father Ernest).  If you have time, explore the beautiful areas on either side of 
the altar. 
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LADIES AUXILIARY by Dianne Heimann, President 
 
The Ladies Auxiliary met on Thursday February 15, 2024. We had 18 members     
present.  
 
At our meeting, we took care of business, approving the Recording Secretary   
Minutes from our January meeting and the Treasurer’s report for January. We         
celebrated my February birthday. I am the only February birthday in the Ladies      
Auxiliary.  
 
Our budget committee met and will present the proposed budget for the 2024-2025 fiscal year to the 
members at our March meeting. We also will be forming a nominating committee in March to start the 
process of nominating members for offices for the 2024-2025 fiscal year.  
 
On Sunday February 11, 2024, the Knights hosted a Super Bowl Party at the hall. There has not been a 
Super Bowl party for a few years (because of Covid). It was good to gather with fellow football fans and 
enjoy the game. What a fun time we all had. 
 
Lent is here. Please volunteers to help the Knights with the Fish Fry’s on Fridays during Lent at              
Immaculate Heart of Mary. 
 
Our next meeting will be on Thursday March 14, 2024. 

Lenten Fish Fry 

Looking for a Lenten Fish Fry?  Our Council is holding one on Fridays through March 22nd at IHM in the 
parish hall.  Each week we will have two kinds of seafood, coleslaw, French fries, mac and cheese, lemon-
ade, and coffee.  The charge is $10 for adults and $6 for children (9 & younger) - with proceeds support-
ing our seminarians.  We serve from 4:30 to 6:30 and encourage you to stay afterwards for IHM’s Stations 
of the Cross at 7pm. 
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Scholarship Applications Deadline Saturday March 23, 2024 
 
All Council 7502 Knights are reminded that Applications for the High School and College Scholar-

ships are available.  Scholarship candidates must be a child or grandchild of a Council 7502 member in 
good standing or a deceased past member who was in good standing at the time of his death. 

For the two high school scholarships, a candidate must be an incoming freshman who has been    
accepted to a Catholic High School.  The $1,500 first year scholarship is renewable each of the             
remaining three years of High School if requirements are met as set forth in the Application form. 

The college scholarship is $5,000 for just the first year of college, as more fully explained in the     
College Scholarship Application Form.  Three scholarships are available for the coming 2024-2025 
school year. 

 
Completed, signed Applications must be postmarked by Saturday, March 23, 2024 and submitted to: 

Knights of Columbus No. 7502, c/o Brian Appelhans, 10290 Oak St., Westminster, CO 80021.  
Applications are available (i) by emailing Kevin Smith at Kevin@scudderpress.com, (ii) by calling Larry 

Allwine at 720-887-8402, (iii) possibly at Officers and Council meetings and (iv) at Scudder Press, 565 
Russell Blvd., Thornton, CO 80229.   Please obtain the application at your earliest convenience so that 
your child or grandchild has time to complete and timely submit the four-page application.  

Special Olympics – March 2024 – Michael Chacon 
 

Here are the upcoming winter events for anyone who is interested in volunteering.  I only included events 
in the metro area.  If you’re interested in more distant events, such as Greeley, Copper Mountain and 
Grand Junction please see the website https://specialolympicsco.org/calendar/ 
 
March 5 @ 9:00 am - 1:30 pm 
Aurora Public Schools District Basketball Tournament 
Fieldhouse USA 14200 E. Alameda Ave, Aurora, CO 
 
March 16 @ 8:30 am - March 17 @ 6:00 pm 
State Basketball Tournament 
Colorado Academy Athletic Center 3800 S Pierce St., Denver, CO 
 
March 23 @ 8:30 am - 3:00 pm 
State Figure Skating and Speed Skating 
Apex Ice Arena 13150 W 72nd Ave., Arvada, CO 
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Knights of the Month – Super Bowl Watch Party Team  
Our Knights of the Month are the Super Bowl watch party Team of Eric Wilson, Mark Germann, and Ron 
Ebenkamp.  
The Council hosted a Super Bowl watch party on February 11. The cooks provided a feast that the 60 
football fans could not put a dent in. Top of the menu was chicken drumsticks garnished with Teriyaki, 
buffalo, and Whiskey BBQ coatings. There was a large supply of Eric Wilson’s “Deputy Grand Knight 
Queso dip.” 
Eric Wilson is married to his lovely wife Marlene. He learned to cook in quantity in college. Eric led the 
Journey Days breakfasts that fed a thousand people in less than 30 minutes, so he knows how to put 
food on the table. Eric joined in 2007 and was inducted into the Hall of Honor this year. He is running the 
2024 Officer nominating process. 
Mark Germann tended bar. Mark joined in 2013. He has held a plethora of offices, including Grand 
Knight, District Deputy, and Colorado Membership Chair. He is assisted in all his endeavors by his lovely 
wife Cathy. They have four children. Mark winters in Florida and it was good luck he was in town to join 
the Super Bowl festivities. 
Ron Ebenkamp joined the Knights in 1993. His grandson Gavin helped as well preparing the feast. 

  
 
Ron Ebenkamp and grandson Gavin  Mark Germann  
The potluck dinner was quite lucky, with crockpots brimming with goodies and the dessert table full of 
treats. 
Thanks to Eric, Ron, Gavin, and Mark for all the great food, beverages, and support of Council activities.  
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BINGO NEW LOCATION: BINGO OASIS 
 

Join us for Bingo on Tuesday and Wednesday each week 
Early Bird games at 11:15am Regular Bingo at Noon 
Bingo Oasis at 10657 Melody Drive, Northglenn 
THANK YOU BINGO WORKERS!! 

Knights of Columbus Council #7502 

2911 W 104th Avenue 

Westminster, CO 80234 

Editor’s Update 
Your Managing Editor is Nicholas Gaul (ncgaul@gmail.com) with editors Amber Walters and Chris Gaul. 
May God richly bless and keep all of the Knights of Council 7502!  Blessed Virgin Mary, who bore Christ in 
your womb, was Assumed bodily into Heaven, Pray for Us.  
 

Visit us on the Web: 
www.KofC7502.org 

Return Service Requested 

Donations to Knights of Columbus 7502 are not tax deductible 


